

March 30, 2020

Dear Family Members and Caregivers,

To mitigate the spread of COVID-19, and for the safety of your loved one, EEDA is extending closure of the following programs until April 15th, 2020, though we anticipate further extensions in the future:

Day Habilitation Programs
Adult Socialization Program
Pre-Voc and SEMP Employment Programs
Children's Saturday Program
Children's Vacation Program
Overnight Respite Services

EEDA will continue to support everyone who lives in our residences. For their protection, no visitation will be allowed from non-essential EEDA staff, unfortunately, this includes family and friends.

Community Habilitation services will be limited to individuals who self-direct their services and individuals living alone in the community.

Programs will remain closed through April 15th, 2020. EEDA will then reassess the situation with the guidance from the Office for People With Developmental Disabilities and the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and update you as information becomes available. EEDA will also post updates on our website at <a href="https://www.eed-a.org">www.eed-a.org</a>.

Thank you for your cooperation during this difficult time. Please stay safe and healthy. We know how hard this is and we are doing the best we can to protect your loved one and all EEDA staff.

Sincerely Yours,

Lisa Meyer Feftal ` Chief Executive Officer